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SHAFTESBURY TOWN COUNCIL 
 

Planning and Highways Committee 
 
Minutes of the Planning and Highways Committee held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, High Street, Shaftesbury Dorset SP7 8LY on Tuesday, 08 October 2019 
commencing at 7.30 pm. 
 

Members Present 

Councillor Lewer (Chair) 
Councillor Yeo 

Councillor Welch (Vice Chair) 
Councillor Hollingshead 

Absent: 

Councillor Proctor 
Councillor Chase 

Officers Present: 

Brie Logan, Business Manager 
Zoe Moxham, Office Administrator 

In Attendance: 

20 members of the public 
1 member of the press 

MINUTES 

Public Participation  

Members of the public were invited to make representations to the Council on any 
matters relating to the work of the Council or to raise any issues of concern.  The 
following matters were raised;  

 

• Planning Comments – Concern was expressed that Shaftesbury Town 
Council’s planning comments were not forceful enough on the Enmore 
Court, Paddock Close and Land at Higher Blandford Road planning 
applications. Concern was also expressed that Dorset Council’s planning 
department were not responding in a timely manner to enquiries regarding 
theses planning applications. 
Councillor Lewer agreed to look up the planning comments made for these 
three applications and share the comments if they did not include sensitive 
information. 

ACTION: OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 

• Littledown – Concern was expressed that the Redrow developers had 
violated planning conditions by building houses before the planned 
roundabout had been installed. It was advised also that the developers 
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should begin with the planting scheme at this time of year as agreed. 
Councillor Lewer agreed to make enquires regarding these points. 

ACTION: OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 

 

• Raspberry Lane – Concern was expressed that there had been errors on 
planning comments made by Shaftesbury Town Council on the comments 
made for the Raspberry Lane planning application. It was suggested that 
Shaftesbury Town Council put forward a budget for planning consultants to 
gain professional advice when needed for future planning applications. 
Councillor Lewer reminded the public that Shaftesbury Town Council are 
not the planning authority, however the suggestion has been noted 
regarding seeking professional advice and will be considered. 

ACTION: TOWN CLERK 

• Pound Lane – Concern was expressed regarding speeding along Pound 
Lane. 
Councillor Hollingshead reported that the local police have been carrying 
out traffic checks on this road and have dealt with several high-speed 
offenders, they are planning on releasing information shortly regarding the 
latest activities. 

 
Meeting commenced:7.46 pm 

 Order of Business 

 

 Apologies 

 

  Declarations of Interest and Dispensations  

 

 Minutes 

 

 Mampitts Bus gate 
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ACTION: COUNCILLOR LEWER AND BUSINESS MANAGER 

 Reports 

 

 Planning Applications 
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ACTION: OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 

 SID Update 

 

ACTION: OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 9.26 pm. 
 
 

Signed    Date   

 

 

 


